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SEPTEMBER CALENDAR

Sep. 6 Stewardship Sat. (trall, forest & facliities)
7 Volunteer Board Meeting 4:00
11  Volunteer Meeting 6:30 - 9:00
1§ Bayou Follage Inputs Due
20 Stewardship Sat. (prairie & marsh)
27 Along the Bayou malling 10:00
31 Creepy Crawiers Meeting 3:00 p.m.

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Rosemary Confer 9/06 George Shoup 9/06

Jean Kruse 8/07 Sandy Parker 8/08
irene Ward 9/11  Jane Bock 9/14
Bobble Wood . 9/16  Bill Kossack o7
Joshua Baukman 9/18 Marian Rouse 9720
Andrea Mason 9/23 Jim Yaeger /24
Alan Wenger 9/24 CynthiaJennings 9/28
Louise Peck 9/20 LouWheatcraft 9/29
JULY VOLUNTEER
OF THE MONTH

The Volunteer of the Month for July is Melanie Welsman.
Melanie became a volunteer In 1988 because she
wanted to continue outdoor activities after moving from
Arizona. She served on the Volunteer Board as
Coordinator for Weekend Trall Hikes In 1685 and 19986,
and is currently co-chair of the Interpretive Materials
Committee. Melanie says she likes being a volunteer at
the nature center because, "As an Individual, the
greatest legacy | can leave is to help a visitor become
more knowledgeable about this unique environment.”

Thanks, Melanle. Your dedication to environmental
education is grestly apprecistad.

SEPTEMBER ABNCV MEETING
Thursday September 11

6:30 Snacks & Conversation-Get better acquainted
7:00 Program: David Behm,

Bayou Preservation Association
8:15 Business Meeting
9:00 Adjourn

Greeters: Hilary Gibbs & Cris Santlago _]

Dave recelved a Bachelor of Science degree In water
resources and Master of Science degree in naturai
resources (solls emphasis) from the University of
Wisconsin-Stevens Point. Professionally, Dave has
worked for several state and local agencles in water
and soll resources management in Wisconsin and
Minnesota, Including overseeing two statewide
conservation easement programs in Minnesota.
Following his wife's promotion which brought them to
the Houston area, Dave has been employed since
August 1995 by the Bayou Preservation Assoclation
(BPA) where he Is responsible for administering the
Bayou Lands Conservancy-BPA’s land trust program.

Think green and brlng your own cup _l

ROSTER CHANGES

Marsha Goss

1829 Aspen Ln.
Seabrook, TX 77586
281-474-9705

NOW HIRING
Volunteer Coordinator
20 hours a week
Experience working with volunteer groups;
Computer and teacher/training skills required

Director of Education
ABNC

P.O. Box 58828
Houston, TX 77258

Send resume to:




MINUTES OF THE ABNCV MEETING

THURSDAY, AUGUST 14, 1997

Vice-Chair Becky Brignac Introduced the evening's
speaker, Dr. Larry White. Dr. White discussed the
geoiogical history and the ecological requirements of
the coastal prairie. Helen Burton opened the business
meeting by thanking Ann Brinly and Stephania Rogers
for bringing refreshments. Next, the minutes of the July
meeting were approved as published In The Bayou
Follage.

Mary Alice Trumble Introduced the Volunteer of the
Month, Melanle Weisman. In the Staff Report, Mary
Alice thanked everyone who had helped during
EcoCamp, announced that a new volunteer class will
begin training In September, and asked for volunteer
help with Fall Festival and with birthday parties which
will be held at ABNC. She announced, too, that the
volunteer log and the continuing education book are
now In the new admissions buliding and that volunteers
coming to work should let the person at the reception
desk know when they have arrived. Also, the road to
the boathouse Is expected to be completed very soon,
and aerial spraying of tallows Is scheduled for August.

Paula Kennedy sald that a co-chair Is needed for Creepy
Crawlers (October 24 and 25) , and Jane Bingel passed
out a sign-up sheet for Fall Festival work assignments.
Helen announced that a first aid and CPR class will be
scheduled. The mallings for Along The Bayou will be
scheduled in the future for the last Saturday of each
month at 10:00. Becky Brignac reported on upcoming
continuing education classes, and Jim Hawkins
announced that marsh work will be done at the next
Stewardshlp Saturday.

Helen asked that anyone who is interested In serving on
the Nominating Committee let her know; current board
members may not serve on the committee, however.
Hilary Gibbs will no longer be able to work in the garden
and Is looking for volunteers who can take over some of
that responsibliity. She also announced that Shoreline
Discovery Day will be October 5 and asked that anyone
interested In working at that event let her know.

Barb Hiil told the volunteers that Ellen Pendieton has
been experiencing some health problems. The meeting
was adjourned.

Susan Willlams, Secretary

SUPER VOLUNTEERS

in the first seven months of 1997 we had 138 volunteers
log 6495.5 hours! Fifty-nine volunteers have

volunteered at least 28 hours. Are your hours being
counted?

CONTINUING EDUCATION

CHANNELIZATION OF CLEAR CREEK WATER SHED-

SCARCITY OF WATER

Sunday, September 21
2:00-4:00
Instructor: Mona Shoup

Representative of Bayou Preservation Assoc-Ciear
Creek

BAYOU ECOLOGY (Make up class from July 20)
Sunday, September 21

4:00-6:00

instructor: Mark Kramer

Limit: 12

This will be the pontoon part, weather permitting. You
know what to bring/wear.

Note: the following people have first choice, and if you
cannot attend, please call me so we can make room for
cthers:

Kenneth Russell, Vicki Forsyth, Shawn Mazzetti, Marsha
Goss, Irene Ward, Karen Smith, Joe Bryan, Dick Benoit,
Mary Alice Trumble, Becky Brignac

BACK PORCH FOREST TREE ID, STUDY OF SPECIES,
MAINTENANCE OF TREES

Saturday, September 27

2:00 - 4:00

Instructor: Eric Beckers

Eric Is from the Texas Forest Service and Is an urban
forester.

Mark your calendars!!

The Butterflies are coming!!
Saturday, October 11
10:00-2:00 ABNC Auditorium

Cockrell butterfly folks wliil be talking. This cont. ed
class will be opened to the membership and general
public. Native plants will be for sale, Wild Birds
Unlimited will also be there with butterfly items. Please
fill out the cont. ed sheet so | can have a general idea of
how many volunteers will be there.

Becky Brignac

MAILING OF ALONG THE BAYOU

As a response to many of your requests, the mallings for
Along the Bayou, the ABNC members’ newsletter, will
be on the last Saturday of each month at 10:00 from now
on. | hope that some of you who have never
participated In this job will join us when you can. The
work Is usually complete In two to three hours, and it
provides a good opportunity to get to know some of yor
fellow volunteers.

Also, thanks to all of you who show up so faithfully to get
the malling out!

J



WHICH WAY IN?

Now that we are in the new admissions bullding it may
be confusing which way to enter, especialily if you are
going to the farm. It Is still important that you go
through admissions and let the person at the desk know
you are here. We keep a dally taily of members, visitors
and volunteers that come to the nature center and we
need to know that you are here. It's aiso important to
know who Is here is case someone gets a phone call or
message. So, please don’t forget to check in with
admissions when you come out.

Mary Alice Trumble

THANKS

Thank you Paula for redoing the Inserts for the
Volunteer Plague to correct some mistakes. It looks
great!

Helen

VOLUNTEER ROSTER

A new volunteer roster will come out after the next
volunteer tralning. | will be checking the new roster to
be sure that everyone who logs hours Is on It. Please
log your hours to ensure you stay on the roster.

Thanks, Helen

ECO CAMP A GROUP EFFORT

Eco Camp is over for another year and it was a big
success. Thousands of hours went Into the planning,
preparing and executing of the program and a great
many people played a large role. Thanks to the staff for
their support and help, especially Marsha for spending
months getting campers registered and answering
questions; to Robert, Colin, Patrick and Mark for thelr
assistance In driving the pontoon boat, helping me put
up and take down tents (even In the rain,)
demonstrating the prairie burn equipment and the fire
truck, moving tables and benches and numerous other
jobs. Thanks to volunteers, Mary Ann Tucker and Ann
Brinly for being there every Monday to help check In
campers at the beginning of each session and for
cutting out and laminating hundreds of name tags and
“tickets™ for campers, to Sue Manley, Joan Shack and
Dottie Evans for serving as teacher aldes, to Ann Brinly,
Michael Vu, and Irene Ward for driving campers to
Galveston for a fleld trip, to Paula Kennedy for
preparing, getting coples, folding and distributing
thousands of Eco Camp brochures with the help of
Kristin Knoedler, Jane Bingel, Ann Brinly and Becky
Brignac and to the volunteers who got rooked Into
cutting and laminating tons of materials, some of whom |

don’t even know who they were. | would aiso like to
thank Bill LaChance for spending a rainy afternoon
setting up tents. A very speciai thanks to the
outstanding teachers (the evaiuations proved it} who
spent many hot, sweaty days glving our campers a
rewarding experience: Ed Adams, Dick Benoit, Eric
Duran, Hilary Glibbs, Chris LaChance, Melissa
LaChance, Sue Manley, Jonathan Perez, Sarah Scott
and Michael Vu. An extra speclal debt of gratitude goes
to Chris LaChance who served as my assistant and
helped me immensely.

We served 300 children this summer which is about 70
more than last summer. All the evaluations we have
recelved have been very positive and many campers
are anxious to return next year. Another pius to the
nature center is that we brought in 128 new family
memberships in the process! Thanks to ali of you for a
job well done.

Mary Alice Trumble

RECYCLING REPORT

Through the first seven months of 1997, Champion
Recycilng has paid the volunteer organization $182.15.
This amounts to $5.00 per ton. July’s pickups alone
totaled 6.08 tons which, according to Champion’s
calculations, saved 18.24 cublc yards of land fill space.

Remember: they accept all clean, dry paper,
envelopes, catalogs, newspapers, staples, paper clips,
magazines, corrugated boxes, phone books, adhesive
notes, cardboard, and fax paper.

No-no's are: wet paper, glass, plastic, food wrap, and
tissue products.

Carol MacGregor
Treasurer

SEPTEMBER VOLUNTEER TRAINING

September Is volunteer training month, so let's all be
sure to make the volunteer tralnees feel welcome. It
helps to wear your name tag so they can put a name
with your face. They are meeting all the other trainees,
139 volunteers and staff all at once. Let's make It
comfortable and easy for them.

if any of you are Interested In additional training In any
area you may check with Mary Alice about space
avallabliity for joining the new volunteers in a segment
of their training. Look at the volunteer training schedule
elsewhere In the Bayou Follage for when the topic you
are Interested is being taught. The only segment that
might be a problem is the Bayou Ecology, but Mark
teaches that as continuing education at other times
during the year. If you are Interested in joining them for
all of the training you need to register for the training at
the front desk so we can get an accurate head count for
materials.

Helen



ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES

Are you an early bird on Saturday mornings? Are you
ready to put your thinking cap on by 6 a.m.? !f so, tune
the radio to 88.7 FM, National Public Radio, and listen to
the environmental program calied “Living On Earth.”
The news covers not only the U.S., but world wide
issues. Recent Saturday topics have covered
endangered specles in California, siant driliing in Lake
Michigan, hazards of pressure treated outdoor wood,
and a new 16,000 acre nature center In Northeast
Oregon which is the result of a mitigation issue for the
displaced Nez Perce. If you have comments: 800 218-
9988 or LOE@NPR.org.

Barb Hil

COMMENTS FROM THE CHAIR

it's that time again, time to start thinking about 1998. if
anyone would like to serve on the nominating committee
please let me know. Also, f you are Interested In
serving on the 1998 Volunteer Board please let me
know and I'll pass it along to the nominating committee.
Positions that will be open are: Vice-chalr, Secretary,
Treasurer, Weekend Trall, Weekday Trall, Weekday
Farm, Stewardship, Admissions, and Weekend Demos.

Helen

STEWARDSHIP NEWS

This year stewardship has been busy and many
wonderful things have been completed thanks to all who
gave so generously of their time. We moved to the
Kaneka building, buiit a bridge on the Karankawa Trall,
made an addition to the implement shed, replaced two
barn doors, replaced the farm house porch handralls,
replaced the syrup cooker roof, had a few prairie burns,
transplanted marsh grass, girdied many of the
hardwoods on the John Grimes Pralrie, picked-up after
the recent storm that biew over the big tree by the trall
heads, and we even kilied some tallow trees. Thanks to
all the stewardship volunteers it would not all have been
done without your e‘ﬁorb

We are currently preparing to start the construction of
the maintenance buliding. Coordination with
contractors Is continuing to Install the Nature Center’s
new electrical main. We are also coordinating to have
the farm house painted in September.

The September stewardship Saturday activities will
focus on the following:

! -F i
/6 Continue rebuliding trall bridges
Add limestone to tralls
Repair the corral fence
General facllity maintenance
Electrical Panels / Transformer pads

Prairie - Wetlands / Bayou
9/20 Burn black lines ( fire breaks) on the

prairie

Tailow control
Cyclone fence repair
Fence line clearing
Repairing snow fence

The October Stewardship Saturday activities will focus
on the following:

Forest / Trail - Farm / Facllities
10/4 Corral Fence

Maintenance Buliding Construction

Tallow control

Start selected trali bridge overhaul

Pralrie - Wetlands / Bayou
10/18 Burn biack iines ( fire breaks) on the

pralrie

Taliow control

Cycione fence repair
Planting marsh grasses

Questions, comments or suggestions are always
welcomed.

Jim Hawkins

NEW BIRD IN TOWN!

Toward the end of May, | happened to look in my yar/
and saw an amazing bird! At first | thought it was &
weird dove or at best a quall. Between balancing the
bird book, turning pages and watching through the
binoculars, | finally conciuded that | was observing a
SORA!! A Sora Is a common type of rall. Wow, was |
excited! This bird, he or she, stayed for two days,
scurrying in the azalea bushes with lots of bugs to eat
and frequently bathing voraclously in a shallow bath
placed on the ground.

| was eager to learn more and wondered at the meaning
of the word Sora. | declded to write to the Tvetens, to
inquire if it was common during migration to see such a
bird. | also realized that a dictionary of bird names
would be helpful, since | had never seen such a book, |
suggested that they write one. Thelir response was that
there are three avallable. The most common and
reasonably priced Is ction Americ
Names. A handy paper back for about $11.00. Marilyn,
In our own Wild Bird Gift Shop, will be looking Into
carrying this book. If it appeals to you, please contact
her.

As to the meaning of Sora, it is one of the few American
indlan names that has endured. Ciose by, to give you
further Information is Sparrow taking aimost a full page,
meaning flutter, quiver as in hop like a Sparrow. | hope
this little bit of information will interest you to check out
the dictionary. Meanwhiie, | will be adding Sora to my
Jife list!

Barb Hill



UREEPY CRAWLERS CO-CHAIR NEEDED

Creepy Crawlers is coming - October 24 and 25! This
fun and profitable event requires a iot of volunteer
assistance. This volume of effort requires careful
planning for smooth operation. One area that has been
lacking In the past is being addressed this year. We are
looking for one individual who wouid be willing to take
on the responsibiiity of being “Site Manager” on both
evenings of Creepy Crawiers. This person would man a
check-in and Information station for the volunteers, and
be knowledgeable as to where and when all the
activities of Creepy Crawlers are going on and which
volunteers are assigned where. To do this Job properly
wili require attendance at the Creepy Crawiers planning
meetings. | have agreed to be the volunteer chair of
Creepy Crawlers again this year, but | wili be out of town
from Sept 12-24 and Oct. 1-8. This means that | wili
need a co-chair to assist with the planning duties while
I'm gone. Since the “Site Manager” will be attending all
the pianning meetings anyway, it seems logical to ask
this person to also act as co-chalr. So..If you are
Interested in helping to see that Creepy Crawlers runs
more smoothly than It ever has, this is the job for you!
The first planning meeting Is scheduled for Sunday,
August 31 at 3:00 p.m. If you are Interested, please call
me at home or at ABNC as soon as possible.

Thanks! Paula Kennedy 281-479-7615

CREEPY CRAWLERS PLANNING
COMMITTEE MEETING

The first Creepy Crawlers planning committee meeting
Is scheduled for Sunday, August 31 at 3:00 p.m. Anyone
who is Interested In helping us decide how to improve
Creepy Crawiers is invited to attend. Specifically, we
need to address the logistical changes imposed by the
ABNC entry changes and the completion of the paved
road to the boathouse (how to direct people to the farm,
what activities couid be placed on the entrance
boardwalk, and/or how to make use of the new road?)
Plus we need activity chairs for the usual Creepy
Crawlers  activities—chlidren’s crafts, cookle
decorating, hay rides, lighting, demos and trall hikes.
Please come give us your Input!

Paula Kennedy

FIRST AID CPR CLASS

Herman and | have become Red Cross CPR and First
Ald Instructors and will teach a Community First Ald
Class at ABNC sometime after September. This class
will be In two sessions and toaches adult, child and
Infant CPR and First Aid. if you are intorested in being
trained please let us know, aiso lot us know whether you
would be Interested In a weekday or a weekend class.
The class sizes are limited and this will help us
determine how many classes we need to schedule.
There wiil be a small charge for the class to cover the
cost of renting the video and mannequins from the Red
Cross. Call me at 281-474-7133

Helen

GARDENERS!
EATERS OF VEGETABLES!

This Is your call - to Soll, to Seeds, to Piuck out Weeds,
to Dig, to Rake, to often Water!

Yes, It's YOU i'm writing to . . .

Hilary has a Job this year. Henry is eating with a
vengeance and Patrick Is not far behind. So, Joe needs
Replacement Participation in the Garden. He has
started the Fali Pianting Season with broccoll. Now is
your chance to choose your favorite fall vegetables and
to help tend and enjoy the present crops of butternut
squash, okra, beans, and cucumbers. The melons look
great, but the raccoons have arranged to carry them off
in the night before you would have claimed them.

Please call Joe Clem at 281-488-4796 to offer your dalily
or weekly hour(s).

Thank you, Hilary Gibbs

SHORELINE DISCOVERY DAY
Sunday, October 5, 1-5 p.m.

if you missed this event last year, you will want to be
sure and be at ABNC for Shoreline Discovery Day this
year. If you were there previously, | know you'll be
back! On this day we celebrate all our nearby
shorelines: pond, bayou, bay and gulf.

To do this, we need volunteers to help Dr. Chuck
Buddenhagen Inform and excite the public. Interest and
enthusiasm are the keys at this point - you have time to
learn enough to be useful in October! All volunteers wiii
take a break at 2 p.m. to attend Dr. Buddenhagen’s
lecture, “High Sea Drifters: Sargassum Fauna,
Portuguese Man-of-War, and Seeds that Drift Around
the Worid.”

Chuck enjoyed the families at ABNC last year. He
encourages visitors to bring thelr beach-combings with
them for Identification. Shoreline Discovery Day is heid
In October because that Is the beginning of beach-
combing ‘season’ in this area.

Please give me a call at 281-532-2107 or 281-326-8330
for more Information, or call Eleanor Stanley at 281-455-
1502 to sign up for helping on this day.

Thank you. Hilary Gibbs

SIGN UP FOR FALL FESTIVAL

We know that Nov. 8" and 9% seems far away, but it
really isn't! Please sign up now 30 you can help with all
the Fall Festival activities and crafts. The earfler you
sign up the better your chance to be doing the things
you really want to do.

Also we have been asked to remind Junior Volunteers
that they must be supervised by an aduit at all times.






